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March 25, 2018
Ms. Lynne Sheridan
Director of Public Programs
  and Artist Relations

The GRAMMY Museum
800 West Olympic Boulevard,
  Suite A245

Los Angeles, California 90015

    re: Bill Evans: Time Remembered
Dear Ms. Sheridan:

I am writing on behalf of my client Bruce Spiegel, for whom my firm performed a review of the archival content in his documentary film, Bill Evans: Time Remembered.  He informed me that Mr. Evans' stepdaughter, Maxine, wrote to the Museum asserting that Mr. Spiegel had no "rights" to the Evans' music in connection with the film.
It was our judgment that Mr. Spiegel's inclusion of music authored and performed by Mr. Evans that Mr. Spiegel did not license from Evans' publishers and record companies was permissible fair use pursuant to the U.S. Copyright Act.  Section 107 of the Act expressly states that a use that constitutes fair use "is not an infringement" of any rights belonging to the copyright owner.  Our opinion was submitted to the insurance company from which Mr. Spiegel obtained an errors and omissions insurance policy, which was issued without any coverage exclusions.
It was an important goal of Mr. Spiegel's in making the documentary film to broaden public appreciation for Mr. Evans' achievements, and he has gone above and beyond to encourage the film's audiences to purchase Evans' recordings.  Needless to say, he does not in any manner financially benefit from the music sales the film spawns – which will instead provide income to Evans' family and the music publishers and record companies who control the compositions and recordings.  Therefore, the documentary "seems likely to stimulate a market for the original rather than to replace it," to quote a court decision that held that use of excerpts of a film subject's archival creative works was fair use. 
Finally, I would also note that Mr. Spiegel has been very respectful of Mr. Evans' family.  He conferred with Maxine Evans' mother, Nanette Evans, numerous times during the production of the film; and I spoke, as well, with her music attorney.  Since the film's completion, Mr. Spiegel has invited Nanette, Maxine and her brother Evan to screenings.  The son of Mr. Evans' brother, Matt, manages the film's website and since its release in January 2016 has organized and managed dozens of screenings around the U.S. and abroad, as well as administered the production and sale of DVDs. 

Despite this wide availability of the film and attendant media coverage (including an interview on NPR), to date no claims have been made concerning archival content in the film otherwise, by family members or anyone else.
If you have any further questions, do not hesitate to contact me. 
Sincerely,

Karen Shatzkin

KS:dab

cc: Mr. Bruce Spiegel

